
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects FY 2022: 

Signing Ceremony of 

“The Project for the Improvement of the Specialized Children’s Home of Kharberd in Ararat Region” 

 

On October 11, 2022, the Signing Ceremony of the Grant Contract for “The Project for the Improvement 

of the Specialized Children’s Home of Kharberd in Ararat Region” up to USD 99,739, within the framework of 

Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects of the Government of Japan was held at the Ministry 

of Labor and Social Affairs of the Republic of Armenia. The Grant Contract was signed by Mr. FUKUSHIMA 

Masanori, Ambassador of Japan to Armenia and Ms. Gayane Balasanyan, President of "FOR YOU" NGO. The 

Ceremony was also attended by Mr. Narek Mkrtchyan, Minister of Labor and Social Affairs and Mr. Harutyun 

Balasanyan, Director of the Specialized Children’s Home of Kharberd. 

The Project aims to ensure providing basic furniture to children and youth with physical and mental 

disabilities living in Specialized Children’s Home of Kharberd while taking into account their special needs and 

physical condition. As a result, approximately 240 children will benefit from the Project.   

 

  
Speech by Ambassador Fukushima 

 

Speech by Ms. Balasanyan 

 
 

Signing of the Grant Contract Ambassador Fukushima (right), Mr. Mkrtchyan 

(middle) and Ms. Balasanyan (left) 

 


